
 

 

 
Highways and Transport Committee 
Decision Statement 
 
Meeting: 30 April 2024 
Published: 1 May 2024 
 
 

1. Apologies for Absence and Declarations of Interest 
 
Apologies received from Councillors Bird, Dupré, Coutts and McDonald  

  
 

2. Minutes – 5 March 2024 and Action Log 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 5 March 2024 were agreed as a correct record 
subject to amendment and the action log was noted. 
 
 

3. Petitions and Public Questions 
 

There were 2 petitions and 1 public question.  
 
 

4. Department for Transport Approved Automatic Number Plate 
Recognition Traffic Enforcement Camera Procurement 

 
 

It was resolved to: 
 

 
a) Authorise Cambridgeshire County Council (CCC) to commence the 

procurement of DfT approved ANPR traffic enforcement cameras for a 
term of up to 7 years, through the Crown Commercial Services 
Framework; and 

 
b) Delegate authority to the Executive Director of Place and Sustainability in 

consultation with the Chair and Vice Chair of the Committee to award and 
execute a contract for the provision of ANPR enforcement cameras 
starting in July 2024 and extension periods. 

  
 
 
 

 



5. Parking Enforcement & Permits System Procurement 
 
 
 

It was resolved to: 
 

 
a) Authorise the procurement of Civil Parking Enforcement (CPE) services 

and a Parking Permit System for a term of two years from June 2025 
with an option to extend for further two years, through the Eastern Shire 
Purchasing Organisation; and 
 

b) Delegate authority to the Executive Director of Place and Sustainability 
in consultation with the Chair and Vice Chair of the Committee to award 
and execute a contract for the provision of a Parking Information IT 
system and any extension periods.  

 
 

6. Highways and Transport Policy and Service Committee Agenda Plan 
  

It was resolved to note the Agenda Plan. 
 

 
 
Statements in bold indicate additional resolutions made at the meeting.  
 
For more information contact:  
 
Daniel Snowdon (Daniel.snowdon@cambridgeshire.gov.uk)  

mailto:Daniel.snowdon@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

